Hello UCBC Family!

It is hard to believe that in just a couple of weeks, I will be celebrating my 1 year anniversary at UCBC.  It has been a year in which God has richly blessed.  The youth group has grown numerically and in the love of God.  Eight teens were baptized, we served Burmese Refugees, worked at Baptist Children's home, served at the Samaritan's Soup Kitchen and participated in other fun and enriching activities.  As I look back upon this year, I am reminded of some of the topics that the Lord has allowed me to teach to the youth:

· Be holy as He is holy (1 Pet. 1:16).

· Forgive as Christ forgave you (Col. 3:13).

· Accept others as Christ accepted you (Rom. 15:7).

· Be merciful as your Father is merciful (Luke 6:36).

· Live a life of love just as Christ loved us (Eph. 5:2).

· Live in the light, as your Father is Light (1 John 1:7).

Upcoming events:

May 18--Celebration Station (12:30-4:30)

Graduation Sunday is June 2nd.  We will recognize high school and college graduates on this special day. Please send the following information to Andy Bowlin at bju2002@gmail.com or contact Andy by May 19th with: name, school/institution, degree, plans for the future, and whether or not you will be able to attend our Graduation Sunday celebration. 
Hey Children!

On Saturday, May 11th it is “Mom’s Day at the Zoo.” Plan on joining in on the fun.  We will be leaving the church at 9:00 a.m. 
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Senior Moments to Ft. Caswell
 May 6th – May 8th 

Blood Drive @ the Church
 May 6th 2:00p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
Mother’s Day
May 12th
Ladies Fellowship Tea
May 19th 3:00 p.m.
Mothering Adult Children

It’s interesting that God described His comfort to the Nation of Israel, filled with hard working adults, in these words “As a mother comforts her child, so will I comfort you”. (Isaiah 66:13)
    A Daily Guideposts contributing writer shared how Mothering continues into adult life in this story.  When Leah, our daughter-in-law-to-be, told me of plans for the wedding reception, she mentioned there would be a special time when, as the mother of the groom, I would dance with our son Jeff.  At first I thought, Oh, no, me out there on the dance floor with everyone watching!  But, as the time approached, I began to look forward to the dance. How special to have a few minutes with Jeff at the reception, perhaps the last few moments I’d get to spend with him before they left on their honeymoon and settled into their home in Colorado.  I imagined the profound and wonderful things I might say to Jeff during those moments. The wedding festivities went by in a blur, and finally the time came for our dance. As I reached up to my son’s tall shoulder and he grasped my right hand, all of the things I’d planned to say to him evaporated.  Instead, I found myself asking with concern, “I noticed you’ve been so busy you haven’t eaten. Aren’t you hungry?”  “I haven’t eaten all day,” he admitted, “but it’s okay. They’re putting together a basket of food from the reception for us to take in the car with us.”  Looking down at his shoes I asked, “Do your feet hurt?”  “No, they’re fine,” he answered.  Soon the dance was over, and my friend Charlene was eager to know what Jeff and I had said. When I repeated the conversation, I laughed. Out there on the dance floor, I had asked my twenty-three-year-old son, who was an Air Force officer and a brand-new husband, if he was hungry or if his feet hurt!  I sat down and took off my own too-tight shoes, then reconsidered my seemingly wasted opportunity. Perhaps it had been just right after all. During that dance, I had unconsciously performed my last act of mothering by revisiting my first.  When our children are newborns, our questions are always, “Are they hungry? Are they hurt?” And as they grow, these questions grow into prayers that fit each new stage of their lives: “God, fill them and comfort them.”  I put my shoes back on and made sure the basket of food was tucked into the backseat of Jeff and Leah’s car before Jeff’s college buddies started “decorating” it with plastic wrap. I was the one who borrowed the scissors from the receptionist so Jeff and Leah could cut the wrap to open the car door. After all, the need for parenting never really ends, not even with a final dance.  Happy Mother’s Day!  Hope you got a smile from that story.   
Peace, Kent
Nursery Schedule

	May 1,  (Wed)
	Alice Striplin  PM

	May 5,  (Sun)
	Kathy Idol & Alice Striplin AM

	May 8, (Wed)
	Brenda Grose  PM

	May 12, (Sun)
	Ann Canada & Lisa Canada AM

	May 15, (Wed)
	 Julie Striplin  PM

	May 19, (Sun)
	 Tina & Crista Church  AM

	May 22, (Wed)
	                                  Nancy Clodfelter  PM

	May 26, (Sun)
	 Marianne & CC Casas AM

	May 29,  (Wed)
	Brenda Grose  PM


Children’s Church & Wee Church Schedule

	May 5, (Children’s)
	Megan Coleman & Brittney Lewallen                      

	May 5,  (Wee)
	Robin French & Need Volunteer

	May 12, (Children’s)
	Melissa Little & Carole Blakley

	May 12,  (Wee)
	Krisi Kern & Need Volunteer

	May 19, (Children’s)
	Emma & Chris Lawrence                      

	May 19,  (Wee)
	Julie Striplin & Need Volunteer

	May 26, (Children’s)
	Susan Kramer & Daughters 

	May 26, (Wee)
	Jane & Jill Sutphin



Come roll up your sleeve and help save lives. Rae Hurley is organizing a Red Cross Blood Drive for Glenn High School that will be held here at the church in the fellowship hall on Monday, May 6th  from 2 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.  No appointment is necessary. Please bring a photo ID.
  WOM APRIL ACTIVITIES: 
· Deliveries to both Hospice Homes. Next Hospice Ministry emphasis Sunday will be May 5.

· A total of 239 hygiene items delivered to the Forsyth Jail/Prison Ministry.

· At the April meeting all WOM ladies signed Easter cards and filled goodie bags for our shut-ins.  These were delivered and what a joyful way to keep in touch.

· The mission project for April was the Baptist Children’s Home Annual Food Drive.  $150 of WOM funds to purchase Laundry detergent.  Church wide help with other specific donations was requested. 

· On Saturday, April 27, some of our WOM ladies cooked a “Poor Man’s Supper” for approximately 45 family members staying at the SECU House in WS.   

· Inward Mission Meals were delivered to some of our church members during the month. 

· Another special thank you to Jean Foster for the beautiful wall hanging with scripture to be hung in the in the entrance of the Adult Educational building to depict our mission work.  

Upcoming May Events:

Visits to H.O.P.E. (Help our People Eat) to prepare bagged lunches; Ladies Fellowship Tea; and Inward Mission Meals

We often hear the term “spring into action” and through our compassion for others we do spring as UNION CROSS REACHES OUT TO SHOW HIS LOVE.
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	Annual Ladies Fellowship Tea

3:00 P.M. Sunday May 19

Put on your favorite hat, if you wish, and come join us for Fellowship, Inspiration, Fun, Door Prizes and Refreshments!

Special Guest will be Carol Polk from Pivot Ministry.  You are encouraged to bring pocket size items such as tissues, hand sanitizer, hand lotion, Chapstick, calendars; OR pens, highlighters, personal journals or letter size notepads for donation to this ministry.
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